Freedom of Information Act 2000 – High Needs budget
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Q1. What is the name of your local authority?
Answer: Leicester City Council

Q2. What was the financial status of your high needs budget at the end of financial year 2017/18?  Underspend or overspend? 
Overspend
Please confirm the amount of any under/overspend. 

£1,952,913

Q3. What was your original allocated high needs budget for 2017/18?

£44,385,393
Q4. For the financial years 2017/18 and 2018/19 have you transferred any funding from the early years block, schools block or central school services block into the high needs block? Please confirm how much. 

Nil

Q5. What is the predicted financial status of your high needs budget for the end of financial year 2018/19?  Underspend or overspend? 
Overspend

Please confirm the amount of any under/overspend.

£2.8M
Q6. What is your original allocated amount of high needs spending predicted for 2018/19?

£45,079,370

Q7. Have you sought permission from the Department for Education to move more than 0.5% from DSG to high needs in the current financial year 2018/19?

No

Q8. If so, please confirm whether permission was granted? Please confirm how much was transferred:

Not applicable

Q9. What is the predicted financial status of your high needs budget for 2019/20? Underspend/overspend? 

Overspend

Please confirm the amount of any under/overspend. 

£3M

Q10. Please give some indication of the increase in demands on your high needs budget.

Increase in the number of High Needs places at Special Schools, Special Units, Hospital School and PRU

Q11. Please add any further comments which would help us understand the pressures on your high needs budget.

It is really very simple, in that the DfE HNB funding formula provides for a marginal increase in funding of £4k per additional special school place, whereas it costs us on average £25k per place but up to £100k per place for out of city independent placements. Given that we are experiencing an increase in the numbers of special school placements as a result of the increase in city population generally and because of a greater incidence of SEN pupils per head of population and with higher levels of complexity, it is inevitable that the funding shortfall will increase. We are anticipating an additional 235 special school placements in the next 6 years which based on the current formula and costs would leave a funding shortfall of around £5m.

It is not possible to keep all of these pupils in mainstream and in any case they would incur similar costs to our existing special schools even if the mainstream schools had sufficient capacity.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


